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COVID-19 Addendum to Pupil Premium Strategy in relation to the provision of digital 
devices  
  
To support students with the increased amount of online learning undertaken in response to 
the COVID-19 crisis, Maiden Erlegh Trust will use Pupil Premium funding to provide digital 
devices to disadvantaged pupils/students in the following way. 
 

Process (subject to availability) 

Stage 1 

Headteachers will identify students who are entitled to the Pupil Premium Grant 
and who are encountering difficulties in accessing online learning due to a lack 
of hardware and/or internet access at home.  

Looked After Children will not be included in this process as they are provided 
for through the PEP process. 

Stage 2 

The Director of Inclusion and Safeguarding will allocate devices and/or internet 
access hardware, prioritising Pupil Premium students from those lists using the 
following: 

 Year 10 students (not provided for through the DfE scheme). 
 Year 9 students 
 Year 8 students 
 Year 7 students 

Stage 3 

Families will be gifted their allocated device and ownership will transfer 
immediately to them. 

 Access is provided without support, guarantee or warranty by Maiden 
Erlegh Trust  

 Maiden Erlegh ICT Support Staff are not able to assist with either 
installation or fault finding.  We cannot work on home PCs, Laptops, or 
other mobile devices. 

 Login details may not be shared. 

 Entitlement to install and use this Office 365 free of charge is limited to 
the pupil/student for the time they remain on roll at a Maiden Erlegh Trust 
school and is subject to the school continuing to license its software via 
the Microsoft Office 365 for Education systems.  

  
 

 


